

## A59 D36 October meeting minutes 11 October 2021

The Meeting was called to Order by Neil D The ADCM, at 6:30 pm the ADCM, Secretary and Treasurer were present. The Archivist was also present.

GRS's and AGSR's that were present were Lindsay M 19th St. group, Glenn S big book study East, Jerry Z big book study West, Jeff see Bridge Street group, Susan M Dillsburg group, John S Hershy sunrise Saturday, Rod S out of the dark, Devin S progress group, Jesse rebellion dogs, Lorraine there is a solution group, Carri B there's more to life group, Megan S there's more to life group, Eric B a vision for you group, Ben S Young People's group meeting group

Andy H spoke on tradition 10

The three things Alcoholics Anonymous needs to keep Out of is alcohol reform, politics and religion: this helps skeptics feel welcome. As recovering alcoholics we need to keep peoples personal information to ourselves and not be shared with everybody around us. Everybody should have the ability to add their input because I'm not always right.

ADCM Report

Attended YPAA Share a day that was on Saturday 9 October about 40 people were in attendance area officers were or present, they spoke about participation between Ypaa and district 59 GSR's are required to attend one quarterly meeting a year see you have contact with area officers so you have more knowledge on who to vote for at the area elections

Next area quarterly meeting is on December 12 at District 33 precise location will be provided prior to quarterly meeting EPGSA is coming up quickly it is held in Lancaster on November 12-14

No DCM report

Treasures report \$416.40 in contributions from rebellion dogs and As bill sees it. Paid \$91.20 for hotspot and set up to the area

Archives report

Purchased a cassette a digital and started the process of converting them over to digital

Archives do not meet this month

Archives will be meeting with Jim S on 14 October

Group reports

Rod S reported that out of the dark meeting is meeting outside at Wormsleyberg Park

Terri Z reported that Big book study West is having their primary purpose weekend on The 15th through the 17th at Claudio Park united Methodist church of Christ it's \$15 at the door

Jesse C reported that rebellion dogs is having their anniversary dinner on the 21st at 6:30

Finance report

Finance met on Thursday October 7th

Voted to reimburse archives for their purchase. Suggest budgets for 2022 should be given at the next district meeting

Workshops report

The workshop committee met on 9/27 and 10/11 on 9/27 workshops discussed 15 ideas for workshops. The next workshop is scheduled for December 4th from 1 to 3? workshop will be announced when the location will be ironed down The topic for the workshop will be ageless in recovery

10/11 meeting discussed good things about the last workshop and things needed for improvement have workshops planned for February, June and October  
Next meeting for workshops is on 10/25

Structure committee met on 10/11

Talked about job description of the OAL, gender neutral language and the liaison for YPAA, their taking a deeper look at the Structural Manual

Grapevine no report

Jesse spoke on Concept 10

Service Responsibility should match with service authority the principle behind it is clarity because it is well defined in the bylaws part of the checklist is what is the definition of responsibility and what is the definition of authority

Next month

Terry Z speaking a tradition 11 and Glenn speaking on concept 11

An officer at large was voted on and Jesse M is our new officer at large

The meeting adjourned at 19:25 and closed with the declaration of unity